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A Yes.

A Yes.

A That's correct.

A Yes.

www.nealrgross.com
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That's correct.Q

Q That's called an unauthorized attachment.

A Yes, and I couldn't tell you exactly what

Q And some of the those are the utility's

Q And some of those are cable company's

Q And some of those are the responsibility

Q And some of those are the responsibility

A Yes.

the poles?

telephone companies.

construction practice problems among the attachers to

responsibility. Correct?

responsibilities?

problems on pole lines where people attach to your

those terms mean but I think they're just different

(202) 234-4433

poles without permission. Correct?

of ILECs?

of CLEC. Correct?
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1 Right?

2

3

A

Q

That's the term for it. Yes.

And they create some problems out there

4 for utilities. Right?

5

6

A

Q

Yes, they do.

So there's blame to spread throughout all

7 the attachers. Right?

8

9

A

Q

That's correct.

And that holds in this case as well,

10 doesn't it, Mr. Harrelson?

11

12

A

Q

That's correct.

So you've opined on some things you think

13 are violations that are the responsibility of Gulf

14 Power. Right?

15 A Yes.

16 Q And you yourself have observed some

17 violations that you think are the responsibility of

18 even the Complainants in this case. Correct?

19

20

A

Q

That's correct.

And you've noted some violations by

21 Southern Light I take it.

,~

22 A

(202) 234-4433

That's correct.
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And you've seen violations by some of the

2 ILECs out there as well. Correct?

3

4

A

Q

Yes.

Now in a situation when you're out there

5 looking at a pole line, isn't it accurate that it's

6 tough to tell with any degree of certainty the order

7 of attachment on the pole?

8 A When you get to the specifics, it is, but

9 in some cases it's pretty simple to tell. For

10 instance, when I see Southern Light with a strand

11 partially constructed and then not there and I go back

r
•

12 five months later and I see that it's been completed,

13 that part of it is easy. With access to power company

14 records, there's more information available. With

15 access to cable operator records, there's more

16 information available. So while it's possible, it's

17 not necessarily easy and in some cases, probably

18 impossible.

19 Q And you didn't undertake in this

20 proceeding to do a detailed fault analysis, did you?

21

22

A

Q

I did not.

But you did find some violations that you

(202) 234-4433
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A I did.

A Yes.

case. Correct?

CHIEF JUDGE SIPPEL: That's right. You

I

YfflW.nealrgross.com

I think I'mThis one.

Of your testimony not your

And a pretty simple question.

If you could turn to page 28 of your

NEAL R. GROSS
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1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., NW.
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701

Yes sir.

BY MR. CAMPBELL:

Yes.

Q

Q

A Page 28?

Q And Cox is one of the Complainants in this

A That's correct. But now I see on page 29

THE WITNESS:

Q For example, let's look at your testimony

(202) 234-4433

there. Page 28.

by Cox and Gulf. Correct?

and it's very obvious from the photograph that the

pre-filed, written direct testimony.

please, sir.

mean there you're noting what you call defective work

deposition.

have the wrong book.

Correct?

think were the responsibility of the Complainant.1

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22
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A I'm there.

no. 21 in Gulf Power's identification.

at 18 feet 8 inches or lower?

However, the Cox cable is at 269 inches. That is one

thetop ofthe

The separation between the street

identified as

That's a practical solution. There has toA

is not adequate.

Q Am I accurate, Mr. Harrelson, that you

Q Page 74 and this is with respect to pole

inch higher than the conununication zone that has

Q Could you turn please, sir, and I don't

light loops and the Cox cable is not adequate.

separation between the transformer and the Cox cable

A Okay.

recently been

conununications zone by contract. So it's an inch too

high and then the power attachments are several inches

too low by that contract analogy.

understand how that responsive to my question by the

again?

way but could you turn to Complainant's Exhibit 6

too high and must be lowered to 40 inches below power

concluded that both Bell and Cox drops are attached

r
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l be 40 inches established and while it's possible to

2 raise part of those power loops and lower the

3 conununications drops, there are different ways to

4 accomplish it. But the most practical way in this

5 application is for the conununications companies to

6 lower and get 40 inches below where the pOwer loops

7 are. That then would satisfy that Code. I do not

8 think it's necessary for the conununications drops to

9 achieve 12 inches separation between the drops.

10 MR. CAMPBELL: I don't think I asked you

Exhibit 6? This is with respect to pole no. 35, Mr.r
11

12

that, Mr. Harrelson. Could you turn to page 133 of

13 Seiver.

14

15

MR. SEIVER: Thank you.

BY MR. CAMPBELL:

16 Q I am accurate here that you conclude that

17 Bell and Cox should untangle the drops between the

18 house. Correct?

19 A That's correct.

20 Q Could you please turn to page 142 in that

21 same exhibit, Mr. Harrelson? Are you there?

22 A

(202) 234-4433

Yes.
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MR. CAMPBELL: If it will save us time on

and Cox issue?

him.

determined that Bell cable which is the lower of the

if it's been

Just answer his

Well,THE WITNESS:

A Yes, I think

THE WITNESS: Yes.

CHIEF JUDGE SIPPEL:

Q And here you say that "Make-ready will be

required by Bell and Cox to raise cables by either

resagging or raising attachment points. Either way,

CHIEF JUDGE SIPPEL: Do you want to let

THE WITNESS: If I may?

violation." The violation you're noting is the Bell

MR. CAMPBELL: Thank you, Mr. Harrelson.

ample space exists on this pole to correct the

question.

Would you turn to --

redirect, I'm sure we're going to hear it anyway. Go

two is too low across the highway, then in order for

Bell to raise then Cox must raise first so that Bell

ahead, Mr. Harrelson.

r
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So I'm not sure if both are in

2 violation or just one, but to clear up the Bell

3 violation, the cable TV needs to raise up so that the

4 telephone cable can raise up possibly.

5 BY MR. CAMPBELL:

6 Q If you're not sure which one is in

7 violation, how can you say that Bell violation?

8 A It's a low cable across a road and I don't

9 recall from the Osmose data which one they determined

10 was the low cable. But in most scenarios, the bottom

11 cable is lower than the upper cable out of crossing

r 12

13

the road.

Q So you don't know if it's a Bell violation

14 in this instance. Correct?

15 A I don't recall.

16 Q Okay. Turn to page 144 in that same

17 exhibit. No, I'm sorry. That's where we were, isn't

18 it?

19

20

21

22

A

Q

A

Q

Yes.

Okay. Let's go to --

No, I'm sorry.

It's a separate one. Okay. It looks

(202) 234-4433
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BY MR. CAMPBELL:

cables? Which one?

cable.

A Yes.

www.nealrgross.com

This is a printed

Yes, this is respect to

NEAL R. GROSS
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CHIEF JUDGE SIPPEL:

MR. CAMPBELL:

Q And there you note that there's 23 inches

Q Mr. Harrelson, could you turn to Exhibit

A I'm there.

A I don't recall. It should be shown on the

Q Do you know which one is in violation?

Q Am I accurate that here you conclude that

A One is a Bell cable and one is a Cox

Q Are those Complainant's cables or Bell

strikingly similar. Page 144 of Exhibit 6.

explanation.

pole no. 40, Mr. Seiver. I'm sorry.

violation?

the cables can be raised if necessary to cure the

Osmose spreadsheet.

to clear up. Page 51 in Complainant's Exhibit 7.

(202) 234-4433

7 now? We just have one more of these I want to try
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between the cable TV and t.ransformer and NESC

violation. Correct?

A Yes.

Q Do you attribute that to Gulf Power or the

cable company or can you do that?

A I can't tell who placed the last facility

there.

Q Mr. Harrelson, you're testifying as an

expert in this proceeding. Correct?

A Yes.

Q You understand by doing that you're

holding yourself out to this Court as someone who has

specialized knowledge in the area of joint use.

Correct?

A I do.

Q And you understand that you're supposed to

offer opinions that would be helpful to the trier of

fact here, Judge Sippel. Correct?

A Yes.

Q You're not here to give legal opinions,

are you?

A No.

(202) 234-4433
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Q You're not a legal expert, are you?

A I'm not.

Q You're supposed to have opinions based on

your background and experience not just what the

lawyers ask you to say. Correct?

A That's correct.

Q And you've been expert in many other

cases. Correct?

A Yes.

Q And you understand the importance of

offering opinions independent of what the lawyers ask

you to say?

A I'm sorry. I can't --

Q You understand the importance of offering

opinions independent of what just the lawyers ask you

say?

A I do.

Q You would not proffer an opinion based on

merely what the lawyers ask you to say, would you, Mr.

Harrelson?

A I would not.

Q Am I accurate, Mr. Harrelson -- Let's do

(202) 234-4433
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A Yes.

MR. ESTES: Yes sir.

A No, I did not.

MR. CAMPBELL: Your Honor, I'm going to

the

Let's

thanother

All right.

Are you there, Mr.

(entities

Turn to page 49 of your pre-filed,

CHIEF JUDGE SIPPEL:

third parties

A Yes.

written direct testimony.

CHIEF JUDGE SIPPEL: Do you want to just

Q I direct your attention to lines two

Harrelson?

Q You put that there because the lawyers in

through four where you testified "Gulf Power itself

the alleged violations of the NESC and Gulf Power

this first.

and

Complainants) are demonstrably responsible for many of

this case asked you to, didn't you, Mr. Harrelson?

Standards identified by the Osmose survey." That was

your testimony. Correct?

explain this document for the record and then we'll

mark a document for identification purposes.

have it. This will be your Exhibit 90 I believe.

r
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CHIEF JUDGE SIPPEL: What is the reference

MR. CAMPBELL: Sure. It is an email from

commentary.

some markings that look to be redlined comments.

What

www.nealrgross.com

Gulf Power has

Just the attachment has

Yes sir.

I'm sorry, Your Honor.

I want to be sure that we have the
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MR. CAMPBELL:

CHIEF JUDGE SIPPEL: Oh, I see what you're

MR. CAMPBELL:

Mr. Cook, is that a fair representation of

CHIEF JUDGE SIPPEL: I'll ask Mr. Campbell

to what appears to be a draft of either a report or

mark it for identification.

email from Mr. Geoff Cook to Mr. Mickey Harrelson wi th

marked for identification purposes a February 28, 2006

MR. COOK:

a copy to Mr. John Seiver. It includes some comments

pre-filed written direct testimony with redlined

to redlined commentary?

this document?

saying.

was the representation?

to repeat it.

(202) 234-4433

right document.

Mr. Cook to Mr. Harrelson, a copy to Mr. Seiver. It's
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1 dated February 28, 2006 and it. appears t.o be Mr.

2 Cook's commentary on either a draft report or pre-

3 filed written direct testimony. I can't tell which

4 one.

5 MR. COOK: I can just note that, Your

6 Honor, because of the date that this clearly related

7 to the summary and not the pre-filed testimony.

8 CHIEF JUDGE SIPPEL: The date, which date

9 are you referring to?

10

11 page.

MR. COOK: February 28th on the first

12 CHIEF JUDGE SIPPEL: That's the date that

13 you sent the email.

14 MR. COOK: That's right because the

15 summaries were due on March 3 I believe.

16 CHIEF JUDGE SIPPEL: All right. The

17 document is accurate as represented. Is that correct,

18 Mr. Cook? In other words, he has the right

19 attachments with the right email.

20

21

MR. COOK: I think so, Your Honor.

CHIEF JUDGE SIPPEL: All right. Well, I'm

22 assuming it is. That will identified as Gulf Power's

(202) 234-4433
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1 Exhibit No. 90 for identification.

2 (Whereupon, the above-referred

3 to document was marked as Gulf

4

5

Power Exhibi t No.

identification.)

90 for

6

7 Campbell.

CHIEF JUDGE SIPPEL: Go ahead, Mr.

8 BY MR. CAMPBELL:

9 Q Have you had a chance to look that

10 document over, Mr. Harrelson?

13

14

15

A

Q

Mr. Cook?

A

yes.

Q

It appears to be. It's not in color but

17 February 28, 2006?

18

19

A

Q

Yes.

The attachment appears to be a computer

20 generated redline or commentary concerning this draft.

21 Correct?

22 A

(202) 234·4433

Yes.
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A Yes.

A Yes.

A Yes.

Q Are the red1ined comments Mr. Cook's

www.nealrgross.com

I discussed this many
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That's correct.A

Q Could you please turn to the second to the

Q Am I accurate, Mr. Harrelson, that at the

bottom as MTH 45. Are you there?

Q And that "parties other than CA TV" is the

last page in this grouping? It is identified at the

top of this page there's a paragraph that reads "Based

comments back to you, Mr. Harrelson?

parenthetical that says "Explain, this means parties

significant numbers of violations of the NESC being

on my observations in Gulf Power system, there are

built by new attachers" and then there is a

other than CA TV." Did I read that correctly?

filed written direct testimony that says "entities

times and Geoff and I were working together to make a

same type of language you use on page 49 of your pre-

other than Complainants." Correct?

concise summary of my expected written testimony which

(202) 234·4433
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reflects my opinions in the case.

Q And that language that's up on the screen

right now, the part that says "Explain. This means

parties other than CA TV" that was a comment to you

from Mr. Cook. Correct?

A That was, yes.

Q And you did make that explanation, didn't

you?

A I made it again. I had made it many times

prior.

MR. CAMPBELL: Your Honor, I know it's a

little early for the morning break, but if I take a

five minute break, I think I may be able to streamline

the process and finish up with Mr. Harrelson shortly.

CHIEF JUDGE SIPPEL: Okay. Is there any

objection?

MR. SEIVER: No Your Honor. None at all.

CHIEF JUDGE SIPPEL: All right. We'll

take a recess. We might as well take our morning

recess then. We'll come back at 10:25 a.m.

you. Off the record.

Thank

(Whereupon, the foregoing matter went off

(202) 234-4433
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1 the record at 10:11 a.m. and went back on the record

2 at 10:30 a.m.)

3 CHIEF JUDGE SIPPEL: We're back on the

4 record. Mr. Campbell.

5

6

7 Q

CROSS EXAMINATION (CONT'D)

BY MR. CAMPBELL:

Mr. Harrelson, do you have a copy of Gulf

8 Power Exhibit 11 up there?

9

10

A

Q

Is it in this stuff?

The Southern Company spec book. It is not

11 in that shack. We will get you a copy. Are you there,

12 sir?

13 A Yes.

14 Q Could you turn to page 62 and when I say

15 page 62 I'm referring to the Exhibit sticker page

16 number that we have on it because that's the easiest

17 way to find this thing.

18

19 Exhibit 11.

20

CHIEF JUDGE SIPPEL: You're in Gulf Power

MR. CAMPBELL: Yes sir.

21 CHIEF JUDGE SIPPEL: And that is the

22 Southern Company Construction Standards.

(202) 234-4433
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MR. CAMPBELL: Correct.

CHIEF JUDGE SIPPEL: And you wanted to go

3 to page which?

4

5 Exhibit 11.

MR. CAMPBELL: Page 62 of Gulf Power

6 CHIEF JUDGE SIPPEL: Do you have it?

7 Well, you'll let us know when you have it, Mr.

8 Harrelson.

9

10

11 Q

THE WITNESS: I'm there.

BY MR. CAMPBELL:

My question is this, Mr. Harrelson. As

12 you look at that configuration that is depicted on

13 that page, can the power company install that

14 configuration if it has an ILEC cable attachment and

15 a transformer on its pole on a 35 foot pole?

16 A Yes. It's what it says "Only when space

17 is not available for standard construction."

18 CHIEF JUDGE SIPPEL: That's under Note 1.

19 Is that correct, Mr. Harrelson? Am I following you

20 right?

21 THE WITNESS: Yes. It would be typical

22 for a transmission line over it and this would be an

(202) 234-4433
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BY MR. CAMPBELL:

A Yes.

requirements set forth in the NESC and Gulf Power

Q The same question. Could Gulf Power have

It definitely usesI don't know that.A

A Yes, it's limited to a single-phase

Q And it's your testimony that it could

Q Could you turn to page 230 of that same

intermediate pole probably bet.ween t.ransmission poles.

accommodate a transformer, an ILEC and a cable

attachment and still comply with the spacing

less part of the pole. It's six feet of the pole, six

specifications.

exhibit? Are you there?

feet of the top of the pole down to the neutral.

this configuration that is depicted on page 230 of

Exhibit 11 and have a transformer, an ILEC and a cable

requirements?

attachment on the pole and comply with all spacing

primary as opposed to a pole that has three primaries

the pole to the neutral and it's not specified what

on top and it does get 60 inches down from the top of

l
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A Do what?

Q And if they increased the number of, in

A A 35 has very limited additional capacity

they couldn't do that on that pole, could they?

terrain

www.nealrgross.com

theondependwould
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It

So every pole really has to be double-

A

Q My point is it would tough to do that on

other words, they go to a two-phase or a three-phase,

A They would need to respace it then.

Q Have that configuration and respace it

Q Could they respace it consistent with the

the distance is to the bottom of. the transf.ormer i.n

the drawing.

NESC and Gulf Power specifications if it has a cable

configuration as to whether it's crossing a road or

attachment and an ILEC attachment?

whether it might be crossing even an interstate

highway.

spans.

checked against the terrain features and the adjacent

a 35 foot pole, wouldn't it?

(202) 234-4433

if all of those attachments were on this pole?

consistent with the NESC and Gulf Power specifications
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and

2 communications facilities.

3 MR. CAMPBELL: Mr. Harrelson, I'm going to

4 hand you a document that has been marked as a

5 composite exhibit calling it Gulf Power 91, Your

6 Honor.

7 CHIEF JUDGE SIPPEL: Is this part of the

8 streamlining?

9 MR. CAMPBELL: Yes sir. It is.

11 sufficiently for the record and then we'll have it

r,

10

12

CHIEF JUDGE SIPPEL: Okay.

identified and go forward.

Identify it

13 MR. CAMPBELL: This is a series of

14 documents produced by Mr. Harrelson through the

15 lawyers to Gulf Power Company and it's a series of

16 emails, various documents including draft summary

17 reports I would say, including some photographs as

18 well.

19 CHIEF JUDGE SIPPEL: Does it include some

20 of the materials that you received over the weekend.

21

22 Harrelson -

MR. CAMPBELL: It does, Your Honor. Mr.

(202) 234-4433

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., NW.
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005·3701 www.nealrgross.com
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to document was marked as Gulf

office and we found these documents. I don't recall

forwarded them to them, but we went back to their

(Whereupon, the above-referred

for91

Well, we didn't

identification. )

Power Exhibi t No.

What we did is we referred to

That's a term of art what we're

BY MR. CAMPBELL:

CHIEF JUDGE SIPPEL:

sorry. That's Gulf Power No. 91. It's identified as

Gulf Power 91 as indicated by Mr. Campbell.

THE WITNESS: Right, and I don't think I

CHIEF JUDGE SIPPEL: So identify -- I'm

A We identified these documents on Friday

Q Are these documents that you forwarded to

the lawyers in this case, Mr. Harrelson?

afternoon after the session, no, Thursday afternoon.

I'm sorry.

identify them.

them, you explained them and you did give a

talking about here.

description of them.

if they were mine or theirs or an email or what.

~

2
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BY MR. CAMPBELL:

Q I wasn't trying to get hyper technical.

These are documents that you've seen before. Correct?

A Right, but I was trying to be careful in

answering your question.

Q I appreciate that.

A Okay.

Q Documents you used in forming your

opinions in this case. Correct?

A They were documents that were provided to

me and I used them to one extent or another.

MR. CAMPBELL: Your Honor, we would like

to move into evidence all of the various exhibits we

have used in the cross examination of Mr. Harrelson.

We discussed during the break with Mr. Seiver that

perhaps it would be most efficient to undertake that

exercise after we're all done with the questioning of

the witness.

We have a number of exhibits. I

understand Mr. Seiver may want to object to the

admission of some of them. So if we could hold that

issue until recross if any and deal with the exhibits
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want to lose the right to move them into evidence.

with counsel as to some or all of them, No.1. No.2,

then, I think that would be efficient. But I didn't

right. Just so you all understand what I'm saying.

thoseto

www.nealrgross.com

You had had some

Mr. Seiver or Mr.

SubjectCAMPBELL:

So bear with me.

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., NW.
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701

Perhaps in the immediate interim, you

CHIEF JUDGE SIPPEL: No, I have no problem

MR.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

CHIEF JUDGE SIPPEL:

MR. SElVER: It will be me, Your Honor.

BY MR. SErVER:

A Good morning.

Q Good morning, Mr. Harrelson.

Q I'll try not to jump around too much but

with that.

if you're going to wait until all of the cross and

would be able to work out some kind of an agreement

witness to stay on the stand until we rule on each of

redirect is completed, then I'm going to require the

these exhibits where there's any contention. All

procedures, we tender the witness for redirect.

Cook.

I may have to.
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